ERBISTOCK   AND  EYTON  COMMUNITY  COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 11th September 2017 in Erbistock Village Hall.
Present.  Councillors Lewis, Thomas, Blakemore, Pritchard, Cooper, Matthews and Evans.   Additionally  the Clerk.
Apologies.  Councillor Lowther and P.C.S.O. Hannah Harris (forwarded later by e-mail)
Prior to the meeting Mr. Nigel Bell made a presentation about Planning Application P/2017/0718.
 Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 12th June 2017.
These were accepted as a true and correct record.
Matters arising.    
Mill Lane, Erbistock.  The landowner, Mr. Rosselli, is responsible for the trees.  Some of them are dead and in contact with the telephone wires and are a potential risk to passing vehicles.  Additionally should they fall and take down the telephone wires, then the residents and The Boat Inn will be deprived of a service.  We have a number of old people in the village who have “panic alarms”.  They are dependent on a telephone connection.  Despite letters on 20th July and 11th October 2016 to Mr. Rosselli requesting the removal of the trees nothing has been done and the Council remains extremely concerned about the situation. 
Caravan in layby, Erbistock. Councillor Pritchard reported that he had been in contact with the Housing Department and was hopeful that the situation would be resolved.
Eyton Hall Lane.  Some pot holes filled.  More work needed.  Additionally work was urgently needed on Mill Lane, Rosehill Lane and Chapel Lane, Erbistock.  
The Orangery, Garden House, Erbistock.  Mr.Wingett’s application is expected shortly.
Police Matters.

P.C.S.O. Hannah Harris e-mailed her apologies after the meeting with the following information.
In the period 12th June to 12th September –

One burglary in Eyton.  Window broken.  No entry.  Nothing stolen

One theft in Erbistock of garden ornament.

One A.S.B. in Erbistock.  Youth disagreeing via social media/text messages. (personal).

Councillor Thomas reported on four gates on four different farms in Erbistock that were opened and left open wilfully.  Clerk to pass this concern on to the police. 
 Agenda.
1.  Planning Applications.

· Old Hall Farm, Erbistock.  Erection of 2 steel portal framed buildings for housing livestock and hay and straw shelter.  P/2017/0186.  Pending.
· Old Hall Farm, Erbistock.  Demolition of existing building and erection of replacement dwelling. P/2017/0340.  Archaeological Report.  Pending.
· 2 Pilkington Cottages, Erbistock.  Continued parking and operation of two vehicles.  P/2017/0534.  Pending.
· Erbistock Hall, Erbistock.  Listed building consent. Re-instate previous internal layouts, three sash windows and a new garden door.  P/2017/0586.  Pending.

· Land adjacent to St. Erbin’s, Erbistock.  Change of use from agricultural land to kitchen garden and erection of shed.  Retrospective application.  P/2017/0672.  Pending.

This application was discussed in detail.  Councillors were unhappy with the way it had been presented and instructed the Clerk to write to the Planning Officer detailing our concerns.  They were particularly concerned about the retrospective application procedure in this and other cases.
· The Plassey Caravan Site, Eyton.  Development of land for 10 Glamping Pods and 4 Safari Tents.  P/2017/0718.  Pending.   
2.  Review of the Annual Budget for 2017/8, Annual Risk Assessment, Effectiveness of the Council’s Internal Controls, and adopt the Financial Regulations and StandingOrders.
All discussed and approved.
3.  Community Agents.
A letter from A.V.O.W. was tabled.  Councillor Pritchard gave details of a possible link-up with The Rainbow Centre in Penley, Overton C.C. and Sesswick C.C.  More details were requested by Councillors.
4.  Welsh Ambulance Service.  Rapid Respose Proposal.
Councillor Pritchard briefly outlined the proposal for a volunteer to be on call to help in an emergency before an ambulance could arrive.  In some case it takes up to one hour before they can attend.  We could link and share the annual cost with Sesswick and Marchwiel C.Cs.  A meeting will be held on 21st September in Marchwiel where full details will be given.  The Chair said he would attend.
5.  The Mayor’s Charity Dinner Dance.
An invitation had been tabled for all Councillors except Councillor Pritchard, who would be going anyway.

6.  Erbistock Village Hall.
The Clerk reported the sad news that the Erbistock Village Hall would close in November.
9.  A.O.B.

· Councillor Blakemore updated the meeting on developments at St. Deiniol’s Church, Eyton.  Revised plans had been drawn up, a joint fund raising lunch with Worthenbury Church had raised £1,200 and the Tesco Community Liaison Officer was keen to support the project.  A concert, featuring the Sirenian Singers and the Bangor School Choir, was planned for 21st October and all would be welcome.
· Councillor Matthews noted that the Eyton telephone box no longer had a phone.  Councillor Pritchard said it was for B.T. to arrange for its removal.
· The Chair questioned the appearance of a large traffic sign and two solar panels at the junction of the A.528 and the A.539.  Councillor Pritchard would make enquiries as to their origin.
10.  Date of next meeting.

This was to be 11th December 2017  in Eyton School at 7.30 pm.

The Chair thanked all for their attendance and contributions.
